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2019 was a good year for the 
Ticonderoga Alumni Association. 
Thanks to the hard work of the 
Extravaganza Committee and the 
amazing generosity of Alumni and 
friends, we are poised to have a 
fun-fi lled, exciting 2020 Alumni 
Extravaganza in July. Once again, 
donors supported our Alumni 
Scholarship Award Program to the 
extent that allowed us to meet our 
commitment to the Class of 2019 
AND grow our trust fund. We saw 
an increase in participation in our 
Alumni Golf Tournament, and our 
Website and Facebook usage has 
seen a dramatic growth.

However, 2020 presents a number 
of challenges and we cannot 
assume that business as usual will 
allow us to accomplish our mission 
of “Supporting Our Students 
and Serving and Honoring Our 
Alumni.” Our Alma Mater is 
struggling to maintain a quality 
educational program in the face 
of increasing costs and declining 
enrollment and revenues. Many 
articles in this newsletter highlight 
the very positive things that are 
happening in Ticonderoga as the 
School, families, and Community 
work together to overcome their 
obstacles. I believe the Alumni 
Association is an integral factor in 
the rebirth of Ticonderoga and its 
schools.

As always, a big thank you to 
Past President Joyce Cooper for 
her efforts to design and edit an 
Alumni Connection that we all can 
be proud of.

It’s great to be a Sentinel. 

 —Steve Boyce, President
 Ticonderoga Alumni Association

After over twenty years as an 
educator in Ticonderoga, including 
nineteen years as Superintendent 
of Schools, Dr. John McDonald, Jr. 
has decided to take advantage of 
early retirement. 

John, who is also a Captain for 
the Lake George Steamboat 
Company, provided the leadership 
that helped Ticonderoga become 

a model school for rural America. 
Under his guidance, Ticonderoga 
High School was chosen as one 
of U.S. News and World Report’s 
Best High Schools in America. Dr. 
McDonald was also instrumental 
in the establishment of the 
Ticonderoga Alumni Association 
and creation of our Scholarship 
Award Program that rewards all 

graduates of Ticonderoga who 
take “one more step” after high 
school. 

However, John’s career as an 
educational leader is not over. 
Starting in July, he will become 
Head of School at Worcester 
Preparatory  School in Berlin, 
Maryland.  But he’ll always be a 
Sentinel.

From the 
President

a model school for rural America. graduates of Ticonderoga who 

Best
Wishes

to a
Great 

Sentinel!

2020 Alumni
Extravaganza Weekend

JULY 23-26!
See pages 4-5 for the schedule of events 

and other information.

SEE PAGE 3 FOR “MORE” FROM STEVE

2020 Alumni
Extravaganza Weekend

BE PART OF THIS GREAT EVENT!

Extravaganza Weekend
JULY 23-26!JULY 23-26!
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Bernard (Ben) H. Leerkes ’64
Strong Community Roots

Ben was 11 years old 
when his family came from 
Holland to the United States 
to establish a dairy farm in 
Ticonderoga.  The oldest of 10 
children, Ben graduated from 
Ticonderoga High School in 
1964. He received a NYS 
Regents Scholarship and 
attended Manhattan College, 
earning his Bachelor of Science degree in Electrical 
Engineering. But an engineering career was not in the 
cards when International Paper Company purchased 
the family farm to construct the “new” mill.  The family 
purchased the old Cook farm and Ben offered to join 
his father and start a new farm. This successful business 
eventually included over 600 acres and about 160 
livestock.

 While fulfi lling the long-day demands of farming, 
he has performed extensive community service, 
including the Cornell Cooperative Educational Services 
Board of Directors, Essex County Farm Bureau Director 
from 1971-2018, Miner Institute Research Institute Farm 
Board, Dairy- Lea and AgriMark Co-operatives, and 
Northern New York Agriculture Development Board. 
Ben is also a strong supporter of St. Mary’s School and 
for many years served as Chairman of the Ticonderoga 
Planning Board.

Mark Wright ’80
Science and Community

Overcoming Acute 
Lymphocytic Leukemia, 
Mark graduated (on time) 
with the Ticonderoga Class 
of 1980. He attended 
Adirondack Community 
College and graduated from 
Syracuse University in 1984 
with a Bachelor’s Degree in 
Aerospace Engineering. In 
1984, Mark married Laura Barron (THS, Class of 
1980.)

His career has included work for the Department 
of the Air Force as a Safety Analyst and Department 
Chief. In 2001, he became part of the Federal 
Aviation Administration’s Commercial Space 
Division. Mark is a recipient of the coveted Federal 
Aviation Administration’s Golden Wings Award 
for Professional Services. In 2016, Mark and Laura 
moved back to Ticonderoga, where he continued to 
work for the FAA, recently retiring in 2019. 

Mark is an active member of the Ticonderoga 
Community.  An avid local history buff, he has shared 
his impressive collection of Ticonderoga memorabilia 
on-line at “If you grew up in Ticonderoga”.  He 
currently serves as a member of the Ticonderoga 
Heritage Museum Board, and as a member of the 
Fire Commission.

.

Special Service Awards

MARY CUNNINGHAM ‘74
Protecting the health and safety

of the community
Mary Cuningham graduated 

from THS in 1974 and attended 
SUNY Plattsburgh, where she 
graduated with a degree in 
Health and Science. During her 
time in college, she coached 
swimming, basketball and track 
at St. Johns Academy.

The tragic death of her sister, Michelle, in a 1977 
automobile accident inspired Mary to become an 
Emergency Medical Technician (EMT).  In 1984, 
Mary joined the International Paper staff as an EMT/
Security Guard where she helped organize the 
Medical Emergency Response Team. She also served 
as a member of the Ticonderoga Ambulance Squad 
for 15 years. She joined the Fire Department in 1993, 
serving as an offi cer for 23 years and was president 
for 21 of those years. Mary was also instrumental 
in helping to set up the Hall of Flame Museum at the 
Fire Department. As a CPR First Aid Instructor, she has 
taught life-saving techniques to over 4,000 people. 
As Chair of the local American Cancer Society Relay 
for Life, she has helped raise over $90,000. 

Alumni Association  Recognizes Five Outstanding Citizens

The tragic death of her sister, Michelle, in a 1977 

Three years in a row the Annual Alumni Awards Ceremony has had a local fl avor.  All of the 2019 recipients currently live in Ticonderoga and only one 
has had a career outside our community.  The positive impact our schools and community have had on these recipients is obvious.  Information follows 
on these 5 great award recipients.  We thought you might also enjoy seeing both their ‘yesterday’ (yearbook) and ‘today’ (Awards night) photographs!

Distinguished Alumni Awards

Full Versions of Award Speeches
can be found at 

www.ticonderogaalumni.org
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Special Service Awards
Continued 

Corinna Woods’90
It’s All about Kids

Corinna graduated from 
Ticonderoga High School in 
1990.  She attended Boston 
College. During her college 
years she began working 
with youth. Corinna worked 
as a Program Director for 
Camp Wakpominee (a 
Boy Scout camp) summers 
from 1990-2012. She would later serve as Health 
Director at Curtis S. Reed Scout Center and Treasure 
Valley Scout Camp. In 1998, Corinna took job as a 
Teaching Assistant and Job Coach at Ticonderoga 
Central School District. Corinna also works at 
Great Escape Lodge as a safety offi cer and EMT, 
is Assistant First Aid Coordinator and EMT at Silver 
Bay YMCA, and acts as a medical consultant for 
the Lehigh Valley Phantoms, an affi liate of the NHL 
Philadelphia Flyers

In 2014, Corinna became Assistant Director of the 
local Summer Youth Program.  She soon became the 
Camp Director for the program. Besides Boy Scouts 
and Girl Scouts, Corinna is still actively involved with 
children through the Ticonderoga Karate Club, Little 
League, Youth Soccer, Ticonderoga Tee Ball, and 
Youth Basketball.

Friend of Ticonderoga
High School Award

Ralph Corbo

After graduation from 
Mineville HS, attending 
Cortland, and serving in the 
US Army, Ralph graduated 
from Plattsburgh State 
Teachers’ College. In 1959, 
he joined the Ticonderoga 
Central School faculty as 
a 7th-8th Science Teacher. 
During his 17 years as a science teacher, Ralph 
would also coach baseball, Middle School football, 
and serve as a class advisor. 

In 1977, Ralph accepted the position of Principal 
of the Ticonderoga Middle School Principal, where 
he would help create a student-centered school. In 
1984, Ralph became principal of the high school, a 
position he would hold until his retirement in 1995. 
As principal, he was instrumental in establishing 
the Senior Project Program and Natural Helpers, 
an initiative that would train students to provide 
counseling and confl ict resolution for their peers. 

As a member of the community, Ralph served as 
President of the Ticonderoga Federal Credit Union, 
and continues to be an active member of the Knights 
of Columbus and supporter of St. Mary’s Church 
and School.

Do you want to nominate someone for the 
Distinguished Alumni Award?

Download the Nomination Form on www.ticonderogaalumni.org
and follow the instructions on the form.

High School
Partners
with TRA
To help meet the shortage of contractors in 

the area and to provide career and technical 
training for students, the high school counselors 
have created a partnership with the Ticonderoga 
Revitalization Alliance (TRA), a non-profi t 
organization dedicated to strengthening the 
economy of the Ticonderoga area.  

TRA received a $95,000 federal business 
development grant to provide tuitions for 
Ticonderoga High School seniors to attend the 
CV-Tec program in Mineville, NY. The grant 
also funded the production of a brochure that 
outlines for juniors and seniors the technical 
training programs available through BOCES 
and at regional colleges. The grant will also 
fund 8-week summer internships for students, 
allowing them to gain real-life work experience.

A major aspect of the grant is “Contractors 
in the Classroom,” which will bring different 
contractors into the classroom to work side-by-
side with students. The goal of this project is 
to expose students to careers in the trades by 
providing skilled mentors who may become 
potential employers. 

The grant will also help fund a Trade Education 
Scholarship that will support local students’ 
desire to pursue a trades-related education.

More from the President: 
As the Alumni Connection is about 

to go to print, our school is faced with 
another challenge! Due to the threat of the 
coronavirus, Ticonderoga School District 
is closed until at least April 19th and all 
school, activities have been suspended. 
The School Board, administration, teachers, 
and staff are hard at work attempting to 
assist families in meeting the needs of 
our students and maintain an educational 
system in these trying times. I have no 
doubt our Alumni Association will do 
all in its power to support these efforts. 
Coach Stevenson used to have a sign in 
the locker room:  “When the going gets 
tough, the tough get going.” It’s time for 
us to get tough!

—Steve
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2020 Extravaganza Weekend
July 23, 24, 25 & 26, 2020

YOU
WON’T WANT TO 

MISS THIS!!!
A weekend full of fun events, reuniting

and reminiscing with classmates!

Accommodations
for the Alumni Weekend

Thank You!
Many thanks from the entire Ticonderoga Alumni 

Association!!  This spectacular event would not be 
possible without the support of each and every person 
that contributed.  We sincerely THANK YOU!!  We were 
absolutely amazed at the response to the ‘TWENTY for 
2020’ campaign…

THS Alumni are ONE OF A KIND!!  
Get ready for a phenomenal weekend!!!

Ticondeorga Alumni Association Board
Steve Boyce, President

Robert Dedrick, Vice President

 Sue (Roark)Liddell, Secretary 

Anne (Van Hoesen) Charboneau, Treasurer 

Becky Burnett, Paul Charboneau, Joyce Gallant Cooper,
John McDonald, Allen Moore, Lindsay (Frasier)Mydlarz, Cory Phinney, 

Alexandra Smith, Karla (Kuhl) Vigliotti, Laura (Barron)Wright,

• Best Western: 518-585-2378

• Circle Court Motel: 518-585-7660

• Stone House:  518-585-7394

• Super 8:  518-585-2617

• Silver Bay Association: 518-543-8833

Mention that you are with the
Ticonderoga Alumni Association
and get a DISCOUNTED RATE!

TICONDEROGA
ALUMNI ASSOCIATION
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2020 Extravaganza Weekend

SCHEDULE
Thursday, July 23 in the Park
All Day - Set up your tent space in the Park!
(40X100 Alumni Tent with space for all decades or set up your own tent)

5PM-8PM: Alumni Tent-Registration, Information, Merchandise, etc.
in the Park

5PM-9PM: Yearbooks on display- at the Ticonderoga Heritage 
Museum

5PM-10PM: Food Vendors – The Hot Biscuit Diner 
and The Windchill Factory in the Park

5PM-10PM: Local Musicians

Friday, July 24
All Day - Set up your tent space in the Park!
(40X100 Alumni Tent with space for all decades or set up your own tent )

5PM-7PM: Alumni Awards Ceremony at the Best Western

5PM-8PM: Alumni Tent- Information, Merchandise, etc. in the Park

5PM-10PM: Food Vendors – The Hot Biscuit Diner and 
The Windchill Factory in the Park

7PM-10PM: VRROOM in the Park

7PM-11PM: Music by Bad Chaperones in the Park

Saturday, July 25
All Day- Set up your tent space in the Park!
(40X100 Alumni Tent with space for all decades or set up your own tent)

8AM-3PM: Alumni Golf Tournament – Ticonderoga Golf Club

10AM – 3PM: StreetFest

1PM- 8PM: Alumni Tent- Information, Merchandise, etc.

2PM – 3PM: Tour of High School & Planetarium Show 
Ticonderoga High School

3PM-4PM: Slideshow Presentation by William G. Dolback: History of the 
Ticonderoga School System - Ticonderoga High School Auditorium

3PM-7PM: Pep Rally Activities, Parade of Classes, Photo Opportunities,
LaChute Walking Tours, Children’s Activities

5PM-10PM: Food Vendors – The Hot Biscuit Diner and The Windchill 
Factory

6PM-10PM: Music by Ruby Shooz

10PM: 2020 Fireworks Extravaganza!!! Be sure to join us in the Park!

Sunday, July 26
8AM-11AM: Breakfast Buffet at the ELKS Club (Cost $9.00)

9AM-11AM: Alumni Run – LaChute Road Runners

11AM-12PM: Tour of the High School & Planetarium Show Ticonderoga 
High School

12PM-1PM: Slide Show Presentation by Mark Wright Ticonderoga…Past 
to Present - Ticonderoga High School Auditorium

PLEASE CHECK FOR UPDATES ON OUR WEBSITE:

www.ticonderogaalumni.org

Follow us on FACEBOOK:

Ticonderoga High School Alumni Association

Contact us at tialumniassociation@gmail.com 

Be Part of Our Fun-Filled Annual Event!
(Cartwheel celebrations are optional)

PLAY IN THE ALUMNI GOLF TOURNAMENT 
ON SATURDAY, JULY 25TH

8 a.m. Shotgun at Ticonderoga Country Club
Contact George Mackey at (518) 585-2801 to sign up.



6

2019 Donations
Sentinel Circle
$1,000 and Up

Walter Curtis*
Sandy Morhouse & Patty Hogan*
Andy & Julianne Russell*

Ethan Allen Circle
$500-$999

Keith Barber*
Cari Boyce*
Thomas Burleigh*
Friends & Family of Elizathbeth 
(Betty) Bougor
Kenneth Peters*
Peter & Lynne Reale*
Carolyn Malaney*
Charles & Sharon Maneri *
Rick & Tymm Schumaker*
Carolee Carter Smith*
David & Patti Rayno*

Black Watch Circle
$250-$499

Anonymous 
Bill & Sandie Bolton*
John & Carol Carney*
Paul Charboneau*
John & Anne Dreimiller
Janet, Chris, & Dave Mallon*
George Martens*
Chuck & Janet Maxwell*
Allen & Sharon Moore*
Pat Shults*
Shirley TeRiele*
Virginia LaPointe*

Rogers’ Rangers
$100-$249

Carolyn Andersen*
Peggy Armstrong*
Betty Ann Arthur*
Frannie Arthur*
William Arthur*
Rick & Marianne Bartlett*
Carl J. & Naomi B. Bevilacqua Sr*
Steve & Sylvia Boyce *
Larry Bryant
Sheridan & Elizabeth Burleigh*
Paul & Mary Lloyd Burroughs*
Leonard & Anne Charboneau*
Melvin Charboneau Jr.*
Kitty & John Connery*
Nancy Connery*
Joyce & Jerry Cooper*
Ken & Mary Lou Cooper*
Jim Corbo
The Croto Family*
Tom & Jill Cunningham*
Gary & Cindy Davis*
Robert & Annette Dedrick*
Alan Densmore*
Bill Dickinson*
Mike & Betsi Diskin*
Dean & Anita Dolbeck*

Ann Marie & Tracey Elethorp
Anita A. Glennon ( Morin)
Shane Gunning
Phil & Tina Huestis*
John & Susanne Huestis*
Jean A. Hopkins*
Heath & Erin Geiser
Chuck & Jackie Gianto
John & Mary Gijanto
Jan, Karen, & Shawn Good
Shane Gunning
Michelle & Tommy Jebb
Gregory & Carol Bolton Johnson*
Ryan & Kaitland Kubat
Tim, Frances, & Kaleigh Malaney
Melanie Marshall*
Susan McDaniel
John & Anne McDonald*
Chuck & Holly Moore*
Ronald & Claire Moore*
Thomas Morhouse*
Russell L. Mott*
Mary Pat Musselman (Walsh)
Lindsay & Mike Mydlarz*
Richard A. Nadeau*
Michael & Nancy Newhall*
James & Shari O’Bryan*
John & Gayle O’Bryan*
Bob & Pam Palandrani Jr.*
Moira Park*
Bonnie Lonergan Perry*
Cory & Marissa Phinney*
Brenda J. Pitkin (McGinty)
Jim & Joan Pulling *
Nye Quesnel*
Howard & Susan Rathbun*
Nancy Reale*
Margaret Rishel*
Kathy & Ron Schubin*
Maria Stitt*
Clifton & Diane Thatcher
Bob & Pam Whitford*
Virginia M. Wood*
Wagon Wheel Restaurant*

Lord Howe Circle
$50-$99

Claire Alfano*
Mildred Allen 
Tony & Margo Bartolomeo*
Marge Cross*
Jim & Wendy Davis
Susan Derr

David Ferguson*
Jim & Jeanne Gabler*
John Gonyea
Barb & Jerry Greer*
Grace Keast*
Doug & Angela MacAlpine
Brad & Barb Peria
Susan Gravelle Peters
Patricia Trudeau Pfeil*
The Price Family
Brian & Tracy Price*
Minnie Ryan*
Judy Scott*
Wendy Shaw*
Kenneth & Patricia Smith*
Terry & Chris Smith
Albert  Soria
Linda D. Thompson
Robert Thompson Jr*
Michael Watts
Barbara Whitford
Mary Williams*

Champlain Circle
$1-$49

Anonymous
Rick & Jeanne Bennett*
Ralph & Patricia Blowers*
Glen & Malinda Chapman*
Patricia Dziuba*
Cynthia Duncan*
Mary Lou Doulin*
Judy Euber
Andrea Herbert
James & Carol Hirst*
Jane & Kevin Kuhl*
Gilda Namer*
Katie Palandrani
Kristen Palandrani
Anthony Paniccia*
Kimberly Powers*
James V. Sharkey*
Alexandra Smith
Paul V. Smith
Tracy & Denise Smith
Betty & John te Riele*
Dixie & Stevan Thorpe*
Grace Trombley*
Loretta Whalen
Terry & Beth Wright*
Martin & Deborah Yaw*
Nate & Eve Yaw*

Sentinel Honor
Circle

(Cumulative Donations)

$10,000-$19,999
Bridget (Fawcett) McDonald

Debra (Clarke) Mars
Sandy Morhouse 
& Patty Hogan

Andy & Julianne Russell

$5,000-$9,999
Keith Barber

Thomas Burleigh
Walter Curtis

Michael & Sally Hayes
Paul Ingrey

Edward Konikowski
Charles & Sharon Maneri

Every attempt has been made to correctly list our donors.
Please contact Steve Boyce (518 585-7735) should there be an error.

*Indicates those who have been donors 3 of the last 4 years.
The Ticonderoga Alumni Association is especially appreciative of all the donors 

who continue to support our Scholarship Fund.

Thank You 2019 Donors!
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Memorial 
Donations
In Memory of Michael Andersen
& Thomas Malaney

–CAROLYN ANDERSEN

In Memory of Patrick Armstrong

–PEGGY ARMSTRONG, 
BOB & PAM WHITFORD

In Memory of Michael Arthur 

–PAUL & MARY LLOYD 
BURROUGHS, SANDRA DRAKE, 
SUSAN GRAVELLE PETERS, 
VIRGINIA LAPOINTE

In Memory of Pat Arthur ‘53

–FRANNIE ARTHUR

In Memory of Richard Arthur & his 
daughters, Kim &  Michelle, & his 
son, Michael

–ELIZABETH (BETTY ANN) ARTHUR

In Memory of Richard 
& Michael Arthur

–HOWARD & SUE RATHBUN

In Memory of Richard, Michael, 
Kim & Michelle Arthur 
and Charles Patrick Arthur

–SHIRLEY TERIELE

In Memory of Jennifer, Norma & 
Francis, Aletta & Glennis Barber, 
Pearl & Norman Nadeau

–KEITH BARBER

In Memory of Ray C. Beers and 
William & Helen Vilardo

– CHARLES & SHARON VILARDO MANERI

In Memory of Keith Brannock 

–BOB & PAM WHITFORD
–CAROLYN MALANEY

In Memory of George & Margaret 
Burroughs and David Burroughs

–PAUL & MARY LLOYD BURROUGHS

In Memory of Melvin, Katherine, 
& Arthur Charboneau

–PAUL CHARBONEAU

In Memory of Arthur Charboneau ‘78

–DOUGLAS & ANGELA 
MACALPINE, MELVIN 
CHARBONEAU JR.

In Memory of Charles Connery 
& Ernest Eichen

–KITTY & JOHN CONNERY

In Memory of Timothy Connery

–NANCY CONNERY

In Memory of Duane Crammond

–RONALD & CLAIRE MOORE

In Memory of Elizabeth (Betty)
Crammond Bougor Class of 1948

– JOHN BOUGOR, MARVIN & 
PATRICIA BOUGOR THATCHER

–DAVID & BONNIE BOUGOR 
HENDERSON, ROGER & VALERIE 
THATCHER PERRY

–EARL & BECKY BOUGOR 
CAPIRON, RENEE THATCHER 
DAVISON

–MARK & CAROL BOUGOR 
WIGGINS, KEVIN & ROSE 
THATCHER

In Memory of John Cross

–MARGE CROSS

In Memory of Dona Croto

–THE CROTO FAMILY, VIRGINIA 
LAPOINTE

In Memory of Deceased Members 
of the Class of 1960

– LINDA D. THOMPSON

In Memory of Deceased Members 
of the Class of 1969

–MARGARET RISHEL, 
TREASURER CLASS OF ‘69

In Memory of Deceased Members 
of the Class of 1976

–MARY WILLIAMS

In Memory of Robert & Anita 
Dedrick, Mildred Bain

–ROBERT & ANNETTE DEDRICK

In Memory of Merrill W. Dolbeck

–GREGORY & CAROL BOLTON 
JOHNSON

In Memory of John & Norma 
Dreimiller

– JOHN & ANNE DREIMILLER

IN Memory of Gail Fregon

–GARY & CINDY DAVIS

In Memory of Bernard & Jeffrey Good

– JAN, KAREN, & SHAWN GOOD

In Memory of Jean Hopkins

–CAROLYN MALANEY, THE PRICE 
FAMILY, MILDRED P. ALLEN, 
ALBERT E. SORIA

–TIM, FRANCES, & KALEIGH 
MALANEY, LORETTA WHALEN, 
FRANCES ARTHUR,

–  CAROLYN ANDERSEN, 
JOYCE & JERRY COOPER

In Memory of Karl J. LaPointe

–RICK& TYMM SCHUMAKER

In Memory of James M. Lonergan 
(‘32) & Lawrence B. Lonergan (‘59)

–BONNIE LONERGAN PERRY

In Memory of Shannon Renee James 
& Benjamin Paul Long 

–CARL J. & NAOMI BEVILACQUA SR.

In Memory of James Marshall and 
Alma Bush

–MELANIE MARSHALL

In Memory of Marian (Morin) 
Meldrum & Armand Morin Jr.

–ANITA GLENNON (MORIN)

In Memory of Marion & Edmund 
Morette

–KATHY & RON SCHUBIN

In Memory of Francis, Romaine, 
Jane & Francis Nadeau Jr

–RICHARD A. NADEAU

In Memory of Robert Palandrani  Sr.

–BOB &PAM PALANDRANI JR., 
KATIE PALANDRANI, 
KRISTEN PALANDRANI

–MARISSA & CORY PHINNEY, 
MICHELLE & TOMMY JEBB

In Memory of Antoinette M. O’Bryan

– JOHN & GAYLE O’BRYAN

In Memory of Marvin John O’Connor

–ANONYMOUS

In Memory of Sharon Fleming O’Hara

– JAMES & SHARI O’BRYAN

In Memory of Patricia A. Paniccia

–ANTHONY PANICCIA

In Memory of Charles Ryan

–MINNIE RYAN

In Memory of Michael Sharkey Jr.

– JAMES SHARKEY

In Memory of Jeff Shaw, Peg Shaw

–WENDY SHAW

In Memory of Maxine Sheehan

–ANDREA HERBERT, 
VIRGINIA LAPOINTE

In Memory of Mason & Etta Smith

–MOIRA PARK

In Memory of Mason & Etta Smith, 
Dominick Graziano, Ted Reale

–KENNETH & PATRICIA SMITH

In Memory of William H. Smith Jr., 
Class of 1959

–CAROLEE CARTER SMITH 

In Memory of Jeannette Spinelli, 
Earl Bemis, Albert Contois

–CLAIRE ALFANO

In Memory of Marjorie Treadway

–VIRGINIA LAPOINTE

In Memory of Robert 
& Lorraine Vannier

–NANCY NOVOTNY, NORMA 
CAFARO, BARBARA GUILDER, 
BRENDA DROWNE

In Memory of Richard
& Ruth Varmette (My Parents)  

– JUDY EUBER

In Memory of Stanley Varmette (brother) 
and Evelyn Mischemko (sister)

–PATRICIA DZUBIA

In Memory of Dr. & Mrs. James 
Walsh

–MARY PAT (WALSH) MUSSELMAN

In Memory of Fred Wehrman

–STEVE & SYLVIA BOYCE

In Memory of Doris Phillips Whitford

–BARBARA WHITFORD

In Memory of Scott Wolff, Class of 
2003 

– JUDY SCOTT

In Memory of Raymond Wood

–HIS WIFE, VIRGINIA M. WOOD

In Memory of Richard Wright

–VIRGINIA LAPOINTE

In Memory of Nancy Yaw

–MARTIN & DEBORAH YAW

In Memory of Rolly & Agnes Yaw, 
Robert & Vivian Cossey

–NATE & EVE YAW

In Memory of Mrs. Mary DeRosia, 
Mme. Grandchamps, Mr. Charles 
Royce, Mr. Thomas Thompson

–M. VIRGINIA (LAPOINTE) 
SOUTHWORTH

In Honor of the Class of 1955

–GEORGE MARTENS
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The 2019 Sentinel Baseball team 
was one for the record books. The 
team captured the school’s fi rst team 
state championship in June, defeating 
Cooperstown High School at SUNY 
Binghamton. The Sentinels advanced 
in the playoffs thanks to a 15-0 victory 
over Lake Placid at the sectional 
level. Russ Gallo’s 7 inning gem on 
the mound helped the Sentinels to 
a 9-1 win over previously unbeaten 
#1 ranked Fort Plain, and propelled 
Coach Dorsett’s squad onto the fi nal 
weekend of the season. A 3-1 victory 
over Gananda punched Ti’s ticket to 
the title game, thanks to timely hits by 
Jack Grinnell and Mike DuShane that 
matched another great outing from 
Gallo. Senior Michael DuShane got 
the ball for the championship game 
and delivered, combining with Bryce 
Gautreau for a complete game no 
hitter, and a 7-1 season-ending victory. 

In addition to Gallo and Dushane, 
the Sentinels were led by a group 
of seniors who all made huge 
contributions throughout the season. 
Jack Grinnell’s strong performance 
both behind the plate and at it, helped 
the Sentinels throughout each round 
of the playoffs. Senior Nick Robarge-
Green kept his bat hot throughout the 

season to go along with timely RBl’s 
late in the year. Carson Reeves ability 
to get on base and defensive prowess 
was another strong asset for the 
Sentinels. The always reliable Bryce 
Gautreau was his usual outstanding 
self all season, as he excelled at the 
plate, at fi rst base and on the mound. 

Steven Barnaby, Monty Benedict, 
Terrence Benedict, Carter Dedrick, 
Dillon Schlogl and Conall Tierney all 
return from the championship squad 
as the Sentinels look to repeat their 
success this year. 

Despite budget cuts, the faculty and staff of 
Ticonderoga have continued to provide their students 
with vibrant and rewarding experiences in the arts. 
Building on the excellent elementary school musicals 
produced and directed by Wayne Chagnon and 
Nicholas Follette, and starting with almost no funds, 
Mary Kate Kroll, a physical education teacher at the 
Ticonderoga Elementary-Middle School, followed 
last year’s performance of “Annie” with “Peter Pan 
Takes back Neverland”.

With the help of Mr. Follette and Home and 
Careers teacher, Kathy Marshall, Ms. Kroll’s cast 
and crew of twenty-fi ve middle school students 
did two performances of the musical comedy that 
Mary Kate, in order to save royalty costs, wrote 
herself. But writing the play was not the end of her 
efforts. She also raised the funds necessary for 
costumes, scenery, and props by reaching out to 
local organizations, businesses, and families for 
fi nancial support, including a $250 matching grant 
from the Ticonderoga Alumni Association Sentinel 
Support Fund. 

She was assisted by high school language arts 
teacher and Drama Club advisor, Kyle Lang, who 
loaned a background set from a high school play. 
This year, Mr. Lang also received a matching grant 
of $250 from the Sentinel Support Fund to obtain the 
services of New York City choreographer, Robert 

Aronowitz who provided training in stage combat 
for the high school cast of “She Kills Monsters”, a 
dramatic comedy by Qui Nguyen. Performances 
were scheduled for April 3rd and 4th at the 
Ticonderoga High School Auditorium.

CHAMPIONS!

The Shows Must Go On
(with the help of the Alumni Association)

Steven Barnaby, Monty Benedict, 
Terrence Benedict, Carter Dedrick, 
Dillon Schlogl and Conall Tierney all 
return from the championship squad 
as the Sentinels look to repeat their 

(top left)  Russell Gallo 3rd, Carter Dedrick, Nick Robarge-Greene, Coach Dorsett, Terence Benedict, 
Monty Benedict, Steven Barnaby, Michael DuShane, Coach Rick McClintock (bottom row) Carson Reeves, 
Conell Tierney, Manager Jackson Dorsett, Bryce Gautreau, Dillon Schlogl, Jack Grinnell


